M E M O R A N D U M
TO:

Matthew Turner, Superintendent



Maria Brown, Board Chairperson



Karen Byrd


Jesse Parks

Julia Piles



Tiffany Schussler

FROM:
Mike Poiry, Assistant Superintendent

DATE:
May 13, 2021
RE:
Change Order #1 for Turf Fields (OHeil), BG 20-184
​For the board to approve the Change Order #1 for Turf
Fields (OHeil), BG 20-184 in the amount of $127,334.00 as follows.
Proposal 1R3 – This change order is for adding quicklime to the
field area at Boone County High School.  There was a rejected
alternate, in the amount of $74,000, which was determined not
to be required at the time of bid.  All original geotechnical data
indicated that accepting the alternate bid or including money
in the base bid for liming was not required; however, with the
seasonal effects of the last few months the subgrade became
slightly higher in moisture than anticipated.  We were able to
reduce the overall price as we did not need as much as anticipated;
however, the quicklime did have to be added.  ADD $54,895.

Proposal 3 – This change order is for allowing the existing storm
lines to remain in place around the perimeter of Boone County
High School and being properly terminated and filled.  This
provided for a benefit of both logistics and timing as well as a 
significant credit.  DEDUCT $2,016.
Proposal 4Ra and 4Rb – In an effort to accelerate and hold the
schedule, it was determined that the D events, such as the high
jump, would be constructed in concrete rather than asphalt prior
to receiving the rubber asphalt coating.  The concrete allows for a
better winter weather installation and also has a longer life span
and thus an enhanced value to the District.  This change affects
Boone County and Conner High Schools.  ADD $37,404.

Proposal 6 – There were a couple of existing valves in the field for
the water hydrants at Boone County High School.  In talking to
maintenance, and at the architect’s recommendation, it was
determined the valves could be eliminated since these lines are also
valved in the building and only mean future maintenance.
DEDUCT $645.
Proposal 7R – This change order is for allowing compacted stone in
lieu of flowable fill under the track area where the new storm is being
installed at Boone County High School.  DEDUCT $320.
Proposal 8/9 – This is a credit for not removing the paving under the
interior field events at Ryle High, such as the high jump and long
jump, since the existing was in better than expected condition.

DEDUCT $11,475.

Proposal 10 – This is a zero cost change for adjusting the technical
composition from rigid PVC with connectors to flexible drain tile.  This allows us to better hold the radius of the curb.  $0.

Proposal 11 – This change was at the direction of PSI, the Geotechnical Consultant, in an effort to dry the soils prior to liming
at the Boone County High School campus.  It was an aggressive aeration procedure the week prior to placing the cement stabilization.
ADD $2,828.

Proposal 12 – The existing water line was in a slightly different
location than originally shown on the drawings and as charted.  This required a little bit of extra length to make the proper tie-in.  
ADD $2,340.

Proposal 13 – There was an uncharted water line at Conner High that was discovered in the field area which was back-feeding from the maintenance garage down toward the bus garage along the entire length of the field.  This change order is for repairs made to the line in the interim while the District made their own separate service and connection to the main.  ADD $1,251.

Proposal 14 – There were a couple areas where the existing had delaminated and had not weathered the winter to an acceptable level.  The rubberized surface contractor made some temporary repairs to the existing track at Ryle High which were required since the track will remain in operation until the end of the track season.  The entire track will be recoated after June 10.  ADD $3,910.

Proposal 18 – This change order is for installing quicklime to a field depth of 12” for approximately 40% of the field at Conner High since the existing subgrade softened due to some of the rains as well as uncharted water lines.  The original bid had a $74,000 alternate for this work which was not taken; while this work was added after the fact, the District has realized significant savings versus liming the entire field.  ADD $39,162.
I recommend the board approve the Change Order for the above project,
as presented.
